
CHURCH CALENDAR 

Sunday 2/25    9:00a Sunday School/Adult Bible Study  

   10:00a Worship 

   After Choir Practice 

   12:15p  Pints with Pastor – Urban Artifact 

Monday 2/26   10:30a Dorcas Den Sewing Group 

Tuesday 2/27 8:00a Women’s Bible Breakfast (Acts 9) 

  6:00p Basketball (CCC)  

Wednesday 2/28  10:00a Knitting/Crochet 

   12-2p Kid Gym 

   7:00p Lent Holy Communion 

Thursday 2/29  12-2p Kid Gym  

Sunday 3/3  9:00a Sunday School/Adult Bible Study 

   10:00a Holy Communion 

   11:15a Jr. Confirmation    

Church Website:  www.christ-lcms.org 

Live Stream: https://livestream.com/christ-lcms/events/2740634\ 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Welcome to all worshipping with us. Please sign the Red attendance book in the pew. 

On Duty: Elders: Rob Kelm, Ryan Resendes. Lector: Molly Resendes. Children’s Message: Tiffany Wendt. 
Livestream: Shawn Wagner. Slides: Jenna Wagner.  Altar Guild: Ginny Hill, Brenda Reilman.  
 

Keep in your Prayers: Healing: Carol Arszman, Dan Huss. Shut-ins: Don & Susan Alexander, Shirley 
Crabill, Burt Holthus, Dorothea Otte, John Rodencal. 
 

Altar Flowers: Vases are provided today by CLC. 

2023 Contribution Statements are available to be picked up on the table in the Narthex. 

Flood Buckets: The Federation’s 5th Flood Bucket service project is accepting donations until March 3rd. The 

Federation is providing the buckets and asking congregations to provide the contents, either by donating items or 

funds to purchase the items in bulk.  See the Outreach bulletin board for a list of supplies needed.  A $35 donation 

will cover all items in one bucket.  Please put donations of supplies in the box labeled "Flood Buckets" on the table 

outside the Fellowship Hall.  The buckets will be assembled at a servant event on March 9th at Peace Lutheran 

Church.  See Robin Hunt or Patty Resendes with questions or if you are interested in helping with this project. 

2024 Ron and Carolyn Lipez Memorial Scholarship Applications:  Ron Lipez, a long-time member 

of Christ Lutheran Church, generously donated funds to establish the Carolyn Steinbach Lipez Memorial 

Scholarship in memory of his beloved wife, Carolyn, who passed away in 2010. The scholarship provides needs-

based and recognition scholarships for members of Christ Lutheran Church in good standing, who are working 

towards an associate degree, bachelor’s degree, master’s degree, or doctoral degree at an accredited college or 

university.  

Ron Lipez served Christ Lutheran Church in many other ways, including as an elder, as the chairman of our 

congregation, and as a wise and gracious friend to everyone. After Ron died in January 2022, with Council’s 

blessing, the name of the scholarship fund was changed to the Ron and Carolyn Lipez Memorial Scholarship to 

help us remember Ron and Carolyn Lipez, who both loved God and served generously at Christ Lutheran Church 

with their time, talents, and financial support. 

http://www.christ-lcms.org/
https://livestream.com/christ-lcms/events/2740634/


Application and instructions for the Ron and Carolyn Lipez Memorial Scholarship for the 2024-2025 school 

year will be available in the church office beginning Sunday March 3, 2024. Please follow the instructions, and 

return your completed application to the church office by Wednesday April 17, 2024. No late applications will be 

accepted. Scholarship recipients will be notified in late May 2024. A copy of the application is attached to this 

email. 

If you have any questions, please text or call Diane McCarthy at (513) 403-4853. 

Kid Gym is on Wednesdays & Thursdays through March 14 for kids ages 1 – 6. The cost is $5 per family per 
session, and a parent/guardian is required to stay. Kid Gym will be canceled if NWLSD is closed or on a delay. For 
questions contact Melissa Alcorn at mshields17@yahoo.com. 

The 1st Quarter Mission Offering is going to Issues, Etc., a radio and podcast talk show produced by 

Lutheran Public Radio. More information is on the Narthex bulletin board. 

SON Ministries’ Needs for February: 14-16 oz. cans of beef stew & ravioli, also any size cans of tuna and 
chicken. 

Scrip Cards can be purchased after the service, the first Sunday of the month in the library. Contact Linda 

Smith, 513-295-6150, with any questions. The list of cards is on the Women’s Guild bulletin board.  

mailto:mshields17@yahoo.com

